
CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PUBLIC WORKS

Tuesday 2 May. 2017 at 7:30 p.m.

1. CALL TO ORDER - The Committee of the Whole for Public Works met in Council Chambers oflTuesday 2 May, 2017 at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance:
Chairman: Councillor Bruce Boucher
Vice Chairman: Councillor Brenda Blimkie

Members: Mayor John Reinwald
Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini
Councillor John Boyle

Also Present:
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten
Treasurer/Deputy Clerk Tammy Forbes
Superintendent of Public Works Scott Loos

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

3. DELEGATIONSIPRESENTATIONS - None

4. ROADS

(a) The Public Works Superintendent’s Report for April 2017 and proposed work schedule for the
month of May 2017 were received and reviewed.

5. STREETLIGHTS

(a) Request from Ms. Sheryl Gervais. Mr. Randy Cochrane and Mr. Doug Donnelly for two additional
streetlights on Lau-Ren Road was received.

The Committee recommended that as per our policy the request be referred to the Public Works
Superintendent for costing and recommendation. It was noted that (lie policy priority for lights to
be installed is at the intersections of municipal roads and Highway 17, and that there is still lights
required in these areas.

6. WATER AND SEWER - None

7. WASTE SITES

(a) Spring Clean-up information was received. Yard waste, electronic waste and metal can be brought
to the landfill free of charge.

8. AIRPORT — The Mayor reported that he now sits on the Airport executive committee and
gave a brief update on the last meetings that were held.

9. OTHER BUSINESS - None

10. CLOSED SESSION - None

II. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Bruce Boucher Clerk
Chairman


